Dean George B. Smith, School of Education.

Dear Dean Smith:

I am expecting to submit to you a financial report on our expenditures for the playground within a few days. We are clearing the playground of all apparatus on Saturday morning. There are a few bills to come in, and after they have been taken care of I will send you a report.

Considering all factors, I think the playground has gone quite well this summer. We have definitely kept within the budget as we expected to do and as we would have done last year had the administration been understandable or consistent.

Thanking you for your cooperation, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.